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23 May 2007
Our ref: ICAEW Rep 41/07
Your ref: 
Mr Stig Enevoldsen

Chairman

EFRAG
Avenue des Arts 13-14
1210 Brussels
Belgium
By email: commentletter@efrag.org

Dear Stig

ADOPTION OF IAS 23 BORROWING COSTS (REVISED MARCH 2007)
The Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales (the ‘Institute’) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the draft letter of endorsement on IAS 23 Borrowing Costs (revised  March 2007) published by EFRAG in April 2007.

The Institute operates under a Royal Charter, working in the public interest. Its regulation of its members, in particular its responsibilities in respect of auditors, is overseen by the Financial Reporting Council. As a world leading professional accountancy body, the Institute provides leadership and practical support to over 128,000 members in more than 140 countries, working with governments, regulators and industry in order to ensure the highest standards are maintained. The Institute is a founding member of the Global Accounting Alliance with over 700,000 members worldwide.

We have previously written to EFRAG opposing removal of the option to recognise borrowing costs immediately as an expense.  Our detailed reasons are set out in the attached comments on the original Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IAS 23.  In summary, the revised standard:

●
does not make a substantive case for reversing past IASB thinking, which preferred expensing;

 

●
does not achieve full convergence with US GAAP;  and

 

●
forces companies to incur the additional cost of capitalising interest with no likelihood of a related benefit.
For these reasons we have much sympathy with the dissenting views set out in EFRAG’s letter.  However, we believe that the implications of non-endorsement by the EU for the future of European financial reporting outweigh the disadvantages of endorsing this standard.  We therefore reluctantly support the line taken in the main body of EFRAG’s draft letter.
Please contact me if you would like to discuss any of the points raised in this response.
Yours sincerely
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Desmond Wright

Senior Manager, Corporate Reporting
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